25 Waterkio Drive Morton Lincolnshire PE10 0PH

cbpugh12@aol.com Monday 26 November 2007

Dear Mr Quentin Davies,

As you may be aware, both the House of Commons' Culture, Media & Sport Committee and media regulator Ofcom have recently issued major reports identifying a serious threat to public service broadcasting for children.

Investment by most of the major broadcasters in home-grown children's television has collapsed. ITV, Channel 4 and Five have all cut back or withdrawn completely from investing in new UK children's programmes. As a result, there is very little choice for children other than imported shows that obviously do not speak to them in their own cultural language. As Ofcom's report revealed, new UK programmes now account for just 1% of all the children's shows broadcast in the UK, and the situation is getting rapidly worse.

Other than the BBC, where are the shows that reflect the diverse lives UK children live today, that encourage UK children of all backgrounds to engage with the world and the society around them? The BBC does a great job, but children should not grow up in a world where television offers them only one view point on their own culture and society.

I am writing to you to ask the Government what intervention it is planning, and when, to ensure that UK children of all ages have access to high quality, UK-made children's programmes on a choice of channels that reflect different viewpoints. There will also shortly be a new Early Day Motion in support of this, and I would be very grateful if you would sign it, if you agree with my views. Yours sincerely,

Barbara Prestt

DISCLAIMER

DISCLAIMER:
This small (including attachments) contains confidential information belonging to the sender which is legally privileged. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender immediately and delete this ernal from your system without copying or disseminating it or placing any reliance upon its contents. We cannot accord tability for any breaches of confidence entiting through use of email. It is believed be free of viruses which may affect any IT system. It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that any emails or attachments are virus-free, as the sender accepts no responsibility. Any opinions expressed in this email (including attachments) are those of the author and do not necessarily reflect the company's opinions. We will not accept responsibility for any commitments made by our employees outside the scope of our bearingss. We do not warrant the accept carrange of information Ded's Parliamentary Communications Limited Registered in England under Company number 01262354 Registered Office: 4 Grosvenor Place, London SW1X 7DL.